
 

 

TOWN OF WEBSTER 

HAZARD MITIGATION COMMITTEE 

945 Battle Street 

Webster  NH  03303 

Hazard Mitigation Committee Meeting – January 8, 2014 

Members present: Rob Wolinski and Judith Jones. Also present was former Hazard Mitigation 2012 Update 

Committee Member Sally Embley. 

7:22 pm As no committee chairman has been elected, Mrs. Jones opened the meeting. 

Rob Wolinski reported on accomplishments from the “check list” as follows: 

1. The Fire Department worked with DES on the installation of the new dry hydrant behind the Webster 

Elementary School. It is finished, flow testing is done and all is operational. 

2. Received and made copies for the Town Hall, Police and Fire Departments of the emergency evacuation 

plan for the Webster Elementary School. 

3. The Smokey the Bear sign posts are installed at the Public Safety Building and a senior at Merrimack 

Valley High School is doing the actual sign to be completed as his senior project by May 1
st
. 

4. There has been discussion regarding snow and ice issues at the Public Safety Building. He has contacted 

Cobb Hill Construction, Inc. from Concord and Bruss Construction, Inc. from Bradford for estimates 

regarding increasing some of the eves and building “dog houses” to alleviate the issues. The quotes should 

be available in the next few weeks. 

Mrs. Embley advised that there is no Conservation Commission Member appointed to the Hazard Mitigation 

Committee at this time. Mrs. Jones explained that this newly formed committee consisted of five members 

appointed by the Select Board and that the former “Update” committee had all been invited to join tonight’s 

meeting. CNHRPC has also recommended that all Department Heads be invited to all the Haz Mit Meetings, 

expected to be held four times a year. 

Mrs. Embley discussed the Conservation Commissions town wide trash clean-up project planned around Earth Day 

on April 22
nd

. Last year’s event was staged at the Public Safety Building and went well. 

The committee set the next committee meeting for Wednesday, April 9, 2014 at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall with the 

remaining meetings to be set at that time. 

7:35 pm Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Judith M. Jones 


